MINUTES

STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OA BOARD MEETING, June 1, 2010
The Special meeting of the Board of Directors of Stoneybrook Village Owners Association was convened in the clubhouse at 10:00 a.m. by President Hayes. Directors who were present included Jonathan Hayes, Tony Olsen and Chuck Van de Wetering (in person), and Bobbi Reid and Randall Corwin (on conference call). Twenty owners were present. Dave Stubbs & Kurt Powell, Willamette Community Management, also attended. 
Natatorium Cupola. The topic for this Special meeting was to permit the Board to re-evaluate a previous decision to install a “false” (or “cosmetic”) cupola on the natatorium during reconstruction at a cost of $15,000.

Barbara Bowns presented a report from the building restoration committee recommending not installing the cupola. She also reported that revised budget estimates have been received from DEVCO; the restoration committee will meet Thursday to evaluate the proposed plan and budget.
Mike Propst presented a statement from the ARC. It recommended installing the cupola to maintain the architectural integrity of the community.
Comments were received from members of the community. All comments opposed installing the cupola, primarily for financial impact reasons.
The Board voted 4-1 to eliminate the cupola from the design plan.
Information items:

Jonathan Hayes announced that a public hearing on the 49th Street annexation is scheduled for tomorrow, Wednesday, June 2, at 7:00pm, and encouraged interested individuals to attend the meeting if they have concerns with the plan.
Dave Stubbs announced that letters have been mailed describing the proposed shrub replacement opportunity (using the landscaping contractor (TruGreen) to accomplish a community-wide project, rather than require everyone to undertake individual projects.

Future Board meeting dates:
The next regular Board meeting will be Monday, June 21, at 9:00 a.m. at the clubhouse. A board work session is scheduled at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, June 14, to be held at the clubhouse. Future Board meetings will be July 19 and August 16.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:37 a.m.
Board member email addresses: Jonathan Hayes (chateaustegosaurus@att.net), Tony Olsen

(olsen-t-s@comcast.net), Chuck Van de Wetering (candbvans@comcast.net), Randall Corwin (randall.corwin@hawthornret.com, Bobbi Reid (bobbi.reid@holidaytouch.com).
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